

Upper School

Years 10-11 Broomfields Road, Appleton, Warrington, Cheshire, WA43AE

Lower School Years 7-9

Hall Drive, Appleton, Warrington, Cheshire, WA4 5JL

Upper School: T. (01925) 263919 F. (01925) 861434 Lower School: T. (01925) 263814 F. (01925) 861449 Email. enquiries@bridgewaterhigh.com Website. www.bridgewaterhigh.com

Our ref: PJ/LAH

3rd January 2023

Dear Parent/Carers,

## **OPTIONS EVENING (UPPER SITE)** WEDNESDAY 11TH JANUARY 2023 - 6.00pm

The Curriculum in Year 10 differs considerably from that of Key Stage 3. When pupils move into Year 10 they can opt for a number of subjects. In school we help the decision-making process through a number of routes. As part of this process all Year 9 pupils receive a programme of Careers, Advice and guidance which includes information about the options process.

Most importantly however we hold an Options Evening at the Upper Site. The school will distribute an explanatory booklet to all year 9 pupils prior to the evening. If you are coming to the evening by car please arrive early since car parking is restricted, park in the playground area and enter the school through the playground door. The evening will begin with a short introductory talk at 6.00pm in the Hall. Due to the number of parents expected at this evening and the size of the year group it will be necessary to ask the students to wait in a pre-designated room whilst parents listen to the introductory talk. The students will not miss out as they will be given similar information through our assembly programme. On completion of the talk, you are asked to locate your son/daughter who will have been assigned a room according to their form. There will then be the opportunity to visit individual subject areas where staff will be available to advise on the nature of their courses and answer any questions that either the students or yourselves may have.

If you have any additional accessibility requirements that you feel we should be aware of prior to the evening/event, please contact Mrs Stanton on 01925-263814 or at j.stanton@bridgewaterhigh.com

We look forward to seeing you then.

Yours sincerely,

P. Jones

Mr P.Jones Deputy Headteacher

